SUMMARY OF CURRENT REPORT LETTER ERRORS
Boston College

1) The grantee’s letter states they are reporting on a $40,000 grant supporting the Institute for the Study of Politics and Religion during the 2005-06 term.  

2) The grant identified (#5001541) is for $30,000 and supports the 2006-07 term; it wasn’t even paid until Sept. 2006. 

3) The correct ID for the 2005-06 term (paid in Sept 2005) is ID #4001664.  

4) Perhaps the grantee won’t notice the wrong ID number, but in our database the notation is made for the wrong grant.  When we look to see if there is a report outstanding, we’ll find they did not report on the 05-06 term (even though they said they did), but we will have recorded a report on the 2006-07 term that we didn’t actually receive.  The improper notation that results is true for the following examples as well.
David Horowitz Freedom Center

1) The grantee states they are reporting on their 2006 activities.  

2) The thanks-for-report letter identifies this grant as #6000849, which was not even scheduled for payment until 2007.  

3) The correct ID is #5000809.

Michigan State University

1) The grantee is reporting on upcoming spring 2007 and fall 2006 activities.  

2) Grant #6000444 was identified and letter created, which thanks the grantee for reporting on their 2007-08 Symposium, which has not even been paid yet.  

3) The correct ID is #5000416, which identifies the 2006-07 term and was paid in September 2006.

Marquette University

1) The letter the grantee received thanked them for reporting on the activities of the Center for Global and Economic Studies, ID #921290.  

2) #921290 does support the Center for Global and Economic Studies, awarded in 1982 (actually before we were the LHBF).

3) However, the grantee’s correspondence states they are reporting on the grant cycle beginning September 2005 through September 2006 regarding the Institute for the Transformation of Learning.

University of Denver

1) While the grant was correctly identified, the name of the Institute is highlighted as the grantee, which means the person filing this correspondence will not find the folder because the grant was made to the University of Denver, not the Institute.  

2) In these cases the name the grant is filed under (in this case, University of Denver) needs to be added at the bottom by the ID # so it can be filed properly, unless it is referred to in the body of the letter during the editing process.  It should be highlighted for ease in filing.

3) This is similar to other cases where the person reporting is affiliated with several organizations and their mailing address has not been adjusted accordingly and the appropriate organization is not identified in the body of the letter.  The grantee organization needs to be identified on the thanks-for-report letter in order for it to be filed properly.

